
 

 

Name: Earl Henry Braun 

Age: 89 

Hometown: Port Hope, MI 

Funeral Date: August 08, 2022 

Date of Birth: May 09, 1933 

Date of Passing: July 31, 2022 

Funeral Home: Ramsey Funeral Home 

 

Funeral Information 

Funeral Mass will be at 11:00am on Monday, August 8 at OLLH Catholic Church, of 

the Holy Name of Mary Parish, with Fr. Kevin Wojciechowski officiating. Visitation 

will be at Ramsey Funeral Home in Harbor Beach on Sunday, August 7, 2022, 

from 2 to 8 pm, Rosary service will be at 7pm. Additional viewing will be at OLLH 

Catholic Church on Monday August 8, 2022, at 10:00 am until time of services at 

11 am. Memorials may be offered to OLLH Catholic School, Harbor Beach Area 

District Library, or the Family. Condolences to the family can be offered at 

www.RamseyFH.com 

 

Family of the Deceased 

Earl is survived by his wife, Shirley, and his children – Larry (Leah) Braun, Harbor 

Beach; Patricia (Robert) Davis, Grand Rapids; Warren (Michelle) Braun, Harbor 

Beach; Vicki (Robert) Mazure, Harbor Beach; Dennis (Kelly) Braun, Allegan; and 

Lisa Braun, New York, NY; 14 Grandchildren, 8 Great Grandchildren, 3 Step Great 

https://www.ramseyfh.com/


Grandchildren; In-laws: Joyce (Melvin) Winkel, Robert (Jean) Winkel and Gerald 

(Evelyn) Winkel. He is preceded in death by one daughter (Janet) and a Great 

Grandchild (Liam Mazure); and his siblings: (Magdeline (Robert) Tschirhart, 

Margaret (Carl) Swenson, Clarence (Lorraine) Braun, Gladys (Joe) Cardamone, 

Leo (Virginia) Braun, and Robert (Wilma) Braun and his In-Laws: Melvin Winkel, 

Ilene (Robert) Parrish. 

 

Biography 

Earl Henry Braun, 89, of Port Hope, passed away peacefully in his sleep on July 

31, 2022. Earl was born in Harbor Beach on May 9, 1933, son of the late Robert 

and Mary (Hessling) Braun. He married Shirley Winkel on Oct 20, 1956 at St. 

Peter and Paul Catholic Church in Ruth, Michigan. Earl enjoyed farming all his life 

and was active in Michigan Milk Producers Association, Huron County Soil 

Conservation, and Farm Bureau. He was a member of Harbor Beach Knight of 

Columbus, OLLH Mens Club and Tip of the Thumb Square Dancers. He never 

played a card game that he couldn’t win. In his later years he enjoyed working 

with the loom and making rag rugs. 
 

 

 


